Thursday, April 21, 2022 Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting

Meeting called to order by Chairman Ken Mattson at 7:00 PM. Supervisors Ed Rittenour and Mary Fratzke were present. Also present was Clerk Kim Christenson and Zoning Administrator Gerald Evenson. Absent: Treasurer, Lisa Olson.
Pledge of allegiance was said.

Moved, Second, Carried MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the agenda as presented.
MSC (Ed, Ken) to approve the minutes of the March 17, 2022 Board of Supervisors Meeting as corrected: Planning commission will receive mileage from their residence to the site and mileage returning to their residence. 
All monthly bills were reviewed. MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve and pay the bills with the addition of payment of $1,699.00 to Safe and Knife Co for new safe.
Ethan Elvehjem with Sherman Builders was present to speak to the board concerning their plan to build homes located along Hwy 65 and 233rd Ave. He spoke with MnDOT about driveway access from Hwy 65. MnDOT stated that they would not allow driveways off Hwy 65 and would like one road to be built off Hwy 65 to give access to homes, the road would go through the land and come out on 233rd Ave. The new road would be built on the south end of property and built to township specifications. Eventually Sherman Builders would like the township to take the road over. 
Ethan will speak with the county to see what needs to be approved before the township approves the plans. He will keep the township updated. 

The annual township road review will be done on Wednesday, May 18. The supervisors will meet Jerry Black at the town hall at 8:00am and then leave to check all town roads. The clerk will post the road inspection notice at the town hall.

MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the 2021-2023 hourly rates with fuel surcharge presented by Black’s Excavating. This will be added to the existing 2-year contract
MSC (Ed, Mary) to accept the quote from Central Right of Way Services to mow along township roads at the rate of $54.00 per mile for both sides of road.
It was moved by Ken Mattson, seconded by Ed Rittenour and carried unanimously to approve the following resolution:

Resolution #1 – 04/21/2022

220th Avenue Turn-Around Project
This agreement is between Knife Lake Township and Arthur Township. Knife Lake Township and Arthur Township agree to split the costs equally to establish said turnaround. Each of the following items are separate items to be cost quoted individually:

· Survey

· Tree clearing and grubbing/Site preparation

· Fence relocation

· Finish grade

Upon completion of said turn-around, Knife Lake agrees, in exchange for receiving the gas tax, they will provide all future maintenance.

Discussion was held about shared road agreements. The board would like to have an agreement with each road that is shared with a neighboring township. 

Three letters of interest for the planning commission were presented to the board from citizens of Knife Lake Township to serve on the planning commission. Mary Fratzke nominated Keith Van Hale to be appointed to the planning commission for a 3-year term. The nomination was seconded by Ed Rittenour. Keith Van Hale was appointed to the planning commission for a 3-year term to expire in April 2025.
The board discussed updating the township zoning ordinance. The board would like the planning commission to review the ordinance and present their suggestions/changes to the board at the May regular township meeting. The clerk will send a letter to the planning commission with their request. 

MSC (Mary, Ed) to purchase a mini recorder to record public hearings. The purchase will be paid from ARPA funds.

MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve the clerk and treasurer to attend “4-Corners training for clerks and treasurers” training on May 16, 2022 in St Cloud. 

Six land use permits were issued last month.

The board received zero Shoreland permits in the last month.
MSC (Ed, Mary) to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:29 PM.
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